
 

 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 

The Portfolio Holder for the Environment, Councillor Colin Smith, has made the 
following executive decision:  
 

PENGE HIGH STREET IMPROVEMENTS 
 

Reference Report (ES16030): 
 
Penge High Street Improvements    
 
Decision: 
 
1.  The proposed improvements to High Street Penge and at its junction with 
Croydon Road and Green Lane are to be implemented, subject to a consultation 
with property owners and businesses adjacent to the scheme. 
 
2.  The scheme is approved at a cost of £450k which will be met from the 
Borough’s Local Implementation Plan (LIP) fund and TfL Bus Congestion 
Reduction/Disability Access Funding, subject to final confirmation from TfL.  
 
3.  The Executive Director of Environment and Community Services is 
delegated to make any further minor modifications which may arise as a result 
of proposed consultations.  
 
Reasons: 
 

The decisions above give approval for proposals in Report ES16030 to help alleviate 
congestion and improve road safety in High Street Penge and at the junction of High 
Street Penge / Green Lane / Croydon Road.  
 
The scheme will also make significant improvements to the public realm in the High 
Street, complementing schemes being undertaken by the Town Centre Planning & 
Regeneration Team in the Planning Department. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment PDS Committee on  
7th June 2016 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Colin Smith  
Environment Portfolio Holder 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 

Date of Decision:   29 June 2016 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   6 July 2016  
Decision Reference:   ENV16005 


